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USEFUL NUMBERS 
 

EMERGENCY SERVICES 
 

DOCTORS 
630221    UPAVON  The Surgery, Fairfield 

652378    DURRINGTON The Surgery 

652221    DURRINGTON Cross Plains Surgery 

 

HOSPITAL 

 

01722 336262   SALISBURY DISTRICT HOSPI-

TAL 

 

POLICE 
 

101     POLICE 

 

OTHERS  
 

0800 111 999    GAS      

0800 80 70 60   ENVIRONMENTAL AGENCY 

0345 988 1188   FLOOD LINE 

0800 072 72 82   ELECTRICITY 

01980 674700   PLAINWATCH 

  

DURRINTON LINK 
 

01980 594857   LINK (Durrington & District) 

 

SCHOOLS 
 

01980 670339   ALL SAINTS C of E PRIMARY, Netheravon 

01980 630360   RUSHALL C of E PRIMARY , Rushall 

01980 670268   ST MICHAEL’S C of E PRIMARY Figheldean 

01980 652467   AVON VALLEY COLLEGE SECONDARY, Durrington 

WHAT CAN YOU DO TO REDUCE CRIME ON SALISBURY PLAIN?  
 

If any crime is taking place call 999 and do not under any circumstances challenge the 
offenders.  
Report suspicious activity to PLAINWATCH (01980 674700) or 
PLAINWATCH@landmarc.mod.uk. The more information received the better, e.g. time, 
place, vehicle registration, description of individuals and vehicles.  
 
Health and Safety reminder for all Military Training Areas and Ranges:  

 
Do not touch or tamper with Military debris.  
Wash your hands before you eat.  
Clean your footwear before you enter your car or home.  
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The next Newsletter  
deadline is 

 
FRIDAY 

20th January 2017 
 
All items for inclusion, whether they 
are handwritten, typed or via e-mail, 
MUST be submitted by the date of 
the meeting. These articles may be 
handed in to any Newsletter  
Committee member.   
 

Please send e-mails to  
dcr13@hotmail.co.uk 

 
Enford Newsletter Committee 
reserves the right to reject or omit 
from publication any material that is 
considered by majority of Committee 
Members to be detrimental to any 
person or which is not in the best 
interest of the community as a 
whole.  All letters and articles must 
be signed, but the Committee will 
withhold the name of the writer if 
this is requested at the time of 
sending it in. 

 

Useful Telephone Numbers 
 

2 

Next Newsletter Deadline/Defibrillator 3 

Note from Team Vicar/Church Report 4 

All Saints Church Rotas 5 

Children’s Christmas Party 6 

Enford Film Club 7 

Enford Gardening Club 8 

Enford Camera Club 9 

The Hub 10 

Christmas Quiz Night / Swan Craft 11 

Sewing Workshop / Tidworth Military Wives 
Choir 

12 

Thankyous : ABF Curry Lunch & Children 
in Need Jumble Sale / Fittleton Christmas 
Coffee Morning  

13 

Skateboarders / Tidworth Artillary Band 14 

Youth Football/Darts/Cycling 15 

Polly Campbell Babysitter /Congratulations 16 

Tidworth Garrison Archeology  Presentation 17 

Hallowe’en & Fireworks Reports  

Enford Community Fund Report 19 

Summer Fete/ SPTA/ Mobile Library 20 

Avon Valley Practice/Local MP/Recycling  21 

Advertising                                              22 

Village Hall Diary 28 

Village Committees 29 

December Diary 30 

January Diary 31 

  

 

ENFORD DEFIBRILLATOR 
 

The  defibrillator is in a yellow box on the 

wall of  Hill House, 9 Longstreet, SN9 6DD 

Grid Ref  SU142515. 

It is located in the centre of Enford 25 m 

north of The Swan next to the parish notice 

boards. 

 

If you think you need to use the defibrillator 

call 999. The Emergency Service will give 

you the code to get into the cabinet. 

 

 

YOU CAN READ MORE ABOUT IT AT, 

WWW.ENFORDNEWSLETTER.ORG 

WHERE YOU WILL ALSO FIND A LINK 

TO A SHORT VIDEO SHOWING YOU 

HOW TO USE IT. 
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A word from Gale Hunt, our Team Vicar: 
 

Are you someone who is well prepared for Christmas or who 

likes to leave everything to the last minute? Advent, which 

started on 27 November, is a time for preparing ourselves to 

celebrate Christmas and many Christians like to use the time to 

prepare themselves spiritually to celebrate the birth of Jesus. If you would 

like ideas on how to do this, then do ask me. 

Advent is also the start of the Christian year, a time of new beginnings. As 

we go through to Christmas and then the New Year, you may want to pause 

and think back over the past year and ahead to 2017 and what it might bring. 

You may also like to reflect on the words of the last verse of the well-known 

carol ‘In the Bleak Mid-winter’:- 

What can I give Him, poor as I am? If I were a shepherd, I would bring a 

lamb; If I were a Wise Man, I would do my part; Yet what I can I give Him: 

give my heart. 

I do hope that you will be able to join us at some of our services to celebrate 

and remember the reason for the season – the birth of Jesus, God come to 

dwell among us. I pray that you will have a blessed and peaceful Christmas 

and a happy New Year. 

BIG BAND CONCERT 

The South London Jazz Orchestra Big Band Concert held in the Church on 

Saturday 22 October was attended by 125 people, had people rocking in the 

aisles and raised £1,073 for Syrian refugees and £1,073 for our church. Thanks 

to all who supported this event and to those who made it all happen!  
 

The church is an excellent space for concerts and events for the whole commu-

nity. Do use it!   

REMEMBRANCE DAY SERVICE 

The Remembrance Day Service at The Lychgate was well very well attended, 

included a bugler, the laying of wreaths, the reading of the names on the War 

Memorial, uplifting singing with outdoor keyboard, lessons and a reading of a 

Rupert Brooke poem. The Service was conducted by Canon Anthony Hawley 

who delivered a most thoughtful sermon on the power of memory and remem-

brance - all in autumn sunshine. A most moving occasion, and an added bonus 

- the sum of £300 was raised for Soldiers' Sailors' Airmen's Families Associa-
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ALL SAINTS CHURCH, ENFORD 

There is much more information and help to be found on the website at 

CHURCH 
CLEANING ROTA December 

1st Holy Communion, 9.30am 

8th Team Service Durrington, 11am 

15th NO SERVICE at Enford 

22nd Evensong, 6pm 

29th Team Service Enford, 11am 

January 2017 February 

5th Holy Communion, 9.30am 

12th Team Service, Figheldean, 11am 

19th  NO SERVICE at Enford 

26th Evensong, 6pm 

  

6th Lyn Riche & Fanny Middleton 

13th Mary Burdick & Patty Hall-Smith 

20th Sue Poole-Warren & Hilary Horsford 

27th Amanda Murray  

  

2nd Lyn Riche & Fanny Middleton 

9th Mary Burdick & Patty Hall-Smith 

16th Sue Poole-Warren & Hilary Horsford 

23rd Amanda Murray  

30th  Paula de Chalus & Amanda Marx 

January 2017 

CHURCH SERVICES 

 

 

 

Enford Christmas Services 
 

See enclosed insert detailing the Christmas Services in Enford Church.  

We are fortunate to be able to offer this year both a Christmas Eve Service 

A huge Thank you from the 

Newsletter Committee for all the 

donations received so far.  

 

 

 

Did you know that Enford 

Village has a Facebook 

page? 
 

It is run by Rob Hibberd, 

but please feel free to make 

use of it for village events - 

posting encouraging      
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A FREE EVENT 

JOINTLY PROVIDED BY THE ENFORD COMMUNITY FUND 

AND THE ENFORD VILLAGE HALL COMMITTEE  
 

Saturday 17TH DECEMBER 
 

 

2.00 TO 4.30 pm 
 

ENFORD VILLAGE HALL 
 

OPEN TO ALL CHILDREN OR GRANDCHILDREN OF  

RESIDENTS OF THE PARISH OF ENFORD 

 

A party for your children and grandchildren with tea, 

fun and games with “Lucy Lost It” and a special guest 

appearance (guess who??!!) 
 

 

 

Please register your child’s name and 

age with Katie on 01980 670573 

 
 

For entry you must book 

(so Santa knows who is coming!) 
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Despite the Falling Snow 
In 1950s Moscow, communist Katya secretly spies for 

the Americans in the Cold War arms race. When she 

lands her biggest assignment, stealing secrets from   

rising government star Alexander, the last thing she  

expects is to fall in love with him. Reconciling her     

passion for him with her beliefs about communism 

means making the greatest sacrifice -of her life -a     

sacrifice that Alexander only uncovers thirty years later.  

 

Starring Rebecca Furguson, Charles Dance & Sam Reid 

 

 

Doors open at 7.00 p.m. with the bar open until 7.30 p.m. when the film 

starts.  Tickets £5 booked in advance and £6 on the door.  

 

 

We always need your help in choosing other films – please let me know 

of any friends have recommended! 
 

Lifts can be arranged for anyone who would like to come - so do let us know 

if you would like to be collected and taken home. 

 

If you wish to join the mailing list, would like to book tickets, or need a lift, 

ENFORD VILLAGE HALL 

Film Club dates for the diary are: 

 

No film in December 
 

♦ Tuesday 17th January “Despite the Falling Snow”  

♦ Tuesday 28th February “Love & Friendship”  
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Further details from Fanny Middleton, 01980 671645  
 email fannysurtees@btinternet.com 

 

There will be no meeting in December 

 
Our next meeting will be the AGM and Social on 

Thursday 12th January 2017 

 

Please come and join us & find out about the Spring 2017 programme  
 

As always, the meeting will be at Enford Village Hall, SN9 6DD.   
Lifts can be arranged, please ask. 

 

Starting time 7.15 pm  ~  Doors open 7.00 pm  ~  Entrance £4.00   

Tea/Coffee     ~     Plants for sale    

Enford Gardening Club 
 

October Meeting: Geoff Hobson gave a very instructive talk on growing and 

caring for orchids indoors.  It appears they are not so tender as a lot of people 

fear and really need minimum care once established. The main problems  

occur when over watered  though interestingly they tolerate tap water; water 

them from above letting the water drain out and add orchid fertiliser every so 

often.  They  can be sprayed once or twice a week in warm weather to keep 

them flourishing and never stand them in full sunlight, also it is a good idea 

to wipe the leaves.  Several members brought in their plants and Geoff was 

able to offer advice and tips on their maintenance and had many questions to 

answer.   It was a very interesting evening.    

    

November Meeting:  The November meeting of the Garden Club had a very 

interesting talk on  creating interest in a garden for all seasons.  This did not 

just rely on flowers but covered shades of green, shapes, grouping shrubs, 

underplanting with bulbs for spring and summer and mixing  colours together 

which caught the eye and even in  winter produced interest.  Sarah Gruzelier 

brought pieces of plants/shrubs and then showed slides of her own garden to 

show where they were growing in the garden through the whole year to  
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Enford Camera Club 

Enford Camera Club meet on the first Thursday of the month at Enford Village 

Hall at 8.00pm. We welcome anyone interested in photography, whether you 

are a beginner or an enthusiastic amateur.   
 

The next meeting is on Thursday 1st December and the theme for the evening 

will be black & white photography 

 

2017 Calendar 

The camera club are again selling a calendar of local scenes, and this year we 

have merged local photos from the 1900’s with modern day photos. 

You will be amazed how little the area has changed! 
 

The calendars are on sale now for £6 each. Please contact Martin Webb on 

0 1 9 8 0 670537 or 

Sad News... 

 

It is with heartfelt sympathy that we report the deaths of : 

 

Colin Pearse. 
Colin married a local girl and lived most of his life in Enford.  He played a big part in 

Enford Football Club in his younger days.  Our thoughts are with his children and 

grandchildren. 

 

Mrs Jean Turner: 
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The Hub 
 

Enford’s Community Cafe 
 

At The Swan 

 

Every Thursday, 9.30—11.30am 
 

Tea, coffee & home-made cakes 
 

A place to meet your friends 

and make new friends. 

    

 

 

 

Our special Christmas Coffee Morning will be on    

Thursday 15th December…. 

 

We will sing carols with Mike & Tom and stuff ourselves 

with mince pies and other lovely Christmassy delights! 

 

 

Do join us! 
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Do you enjoy making and creating? 

If you enjoy hobby craft, be it with wool, fabric, beads, felt, paper etc.  then 

please come and join us at The Swan on Tuesday mornings 
 

10.00 - 12.00 
 

Any craft medium you may be interested in will be very welcome. 

Feel free to bring along any samples of your creations to show and share 

(or just yourself). 

 

Anybody who may be slightly interested is more than welcome! 
 

For more information contact Jacki Brightman—01980 671 598 

 

NB:  Our last meeting before Christmas will be 13th Dec ember & we’ll be back 

on 10th January. 

 

Christmas Quiz Night 
 

Enford Village Hall 
 

Saturday 10th December 
 

7pm for 7.30 start 

 

£5.00 per person—to include festive supper 
 

Max 4 persons per team 

 

Cash Prizes  * Bar  * Mulled Wine  *  Raffle 

 

All proceeds in aid of Enford Skate Park 
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Sewing Workshop 
Hi everyone, 
 

Following to my last post in the November newsletter, I decided to organise a 

sewing workshop for absolute beginners, to take away the fear of using a 

sewing machine. If you have a machine, please bring it with you. If you don't 

have one, let me know and I will organise something, so you won't miss out.  
 

I will teach you everything you need to know about your sewing machine and 

how to use it while sewing some practice pieces. Additionally I will also 

show you some useful hand sewing skills.  
 

You will hopefully leave confident enough to come back for another sewing 

workshop where you will sew a complete project chosen by yourself.  
 

Venue:   Enford Village Hall 

Time & Date:  TBC, possibly a Saturday morning in January/February  

Cost:    £5     

Everyone is welcome. 

 

Please drop me a message if you're interested and I can keep you up to date.  
 

Ramona 
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 ABF ENFORD CURRY LUNCH  
 

On behalf of the Wiltshire ABF Soldiers' Charity Committee, a very big thank you to 

all those who attended the third 'ABF Curry Lunch' in Enford Village Hall on  

Sunday 13 November.   

Everyone had a good time and the event raised £564.26, which was impressive and 

very generous of you all.   

 

 Children in Need Jumble Sale 
 

Many, many thanks to everyone who contributed one way or another to our 
Children In Need Jumble Sale.   

It was a huge success and we raised the brilliant sum of £600, beating the 

amount raised last year! 
 

Well done Katrina and Sam—you both did a grand job. 
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ATTENTION ALL SKATERS!! 

 

This is what we would like to build in the  

playpark! 

 



www.enfordnewsletter.org     December 2016 

15 
 

FUN FOOTBALL SESSIONS  

(Age 5yrs to 11yrs) 

 
EVERY SATURDAY MORNING 

(during school term time) 
  

AT ENFORD VILLAGE HALL   
 

10:00 until 11:00  

£2.50 a session 

 
Dates for the next coaching sessions are 

3rd, 10th & 17th December 
 

Any child who wants to take part should be aged between 5 and 11     

years old and they should bring their own shin pads, suitable footwear  

and a drink. 

AN EVENING OF 
DARTS 

 
every Wednesday 

8.30pm 
at The Swan 

 

Hope to see you 

 

 
 
 

Enford Cycling Group aims to give riders 
of all experience the opportunity to explore 

some of our beautiful local countryside.  
 

Weather permitting, we will run these   
every 4 weeks on the first Saturday of the 

month.   
 

The route will suit most abilities and will be 
from the Swan to a  coffee stop and back - 
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Babysitting, waitressing or odd jobs needed? 
 

My name is Polly Campbell, I live in Enford and I am 15 years old. 
 

I am trying to earn money to go on a senior hockey tour with my school next 

year and so I would like to earn some money over the Christmas holidays 

and weekends generally.   
 

I am hardworking and I charge £5 an hour.  Jobs I could do include the fol-

lowing but if you have any other ideas please let me know: 
 

◊ Babysitting (I have 2 younger brothers and am used to small children) 

◊ Waitressing at parties 

◊ Dog walking 

◊ Christmas present wrapping and Christmas tree decorating 

◊ Filing and shredding 

◊ Any other odd jobs… 

 

Contact details: 

Mobile: 07584088268 

Home: 01980671206 

 

Brenda Skinner sends 

her Christmas and New 

Year good wishes to her 

friends in Enford and 

Coombe. 

CONGRATULATIONS TO 

 

Jo and Elisa on the birth of 

their baby boy, Harry. 

 

 

 

To Sue and Keith Cosgrove 

on their marriage … after a 
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Hallowe’en and Fireworks at Enford 2016 
 

This year’s fireworks event took place on Saturday 29th October and we were 

blessed with a mild evening, if somewhat damp!  The number of people    

attending was lower than in either of the last two years, most likely due to the 

combination of drizzle, it being the end of half term and other local events 

during the weekend.  However it was more a case of the last two years being 

exceptionally good as opposed to this one being particularly poor! 
 

Steve and Mike from SmArt Pyro, as always, put on the most fabulous  

display, we think it was their best ever and so it was a shame we couldn’t 

raise  a bigger audience – they certainly deserve it!  It is no surprise that they 

are    internationally renowned and we are so very lucky that they continue to     

support us as their local Guy Fawkes event and we are immensely grateful. 
 

The team built a monster of a bonfire topped by another excellent “Barry  

inspired” guy!  It went up with a whoosh and lit up the whole field for a 

while – thanks go to Richard and Ollie for keeping a close eye on the fire  

after the event to make sure all was safe. 
 

There were loads of entries into the fancy dress and thank-you once again to 

Brittany Manning for taking on the hard task of judging and entering into the 

spirit but being scarily dressed herself.  The tough job of judging the pump-

kin lanterns was taken on by Debbie and Aimee Brown – the winner was Joe 

Pettit, with his hilarious creation of “Trumpkin”! 
 

As always we could not put on any event without help and thanks go to     

Steve, Debbie, Aimee and Ollie Brown; Richard, Joe and Max Petitt; Ollie 

and Millie Stagg, Barry Chamberlain, Martin Farrow; Ian and Katie Briscoe; 

Rhys Teasdale; Margaret and Martin Webb;  Jane and Stephen Caddick; 

Mary and Simon Campbell; David Spencer; Tom Hunter and Hamish Scott-

Dalgleish. 
 

Last but by no means least we’d like to wish a warm welcome and thanks to 

Bruce and Charlotte Clarke who, only a couple of weeks after moving into 

Longstreet House, kindly allowed us to use our usual parking field! 
 

The Enford Community Fund 
 

At the latest round of funding in September, the ECF received an application 

from the Enford Football Team (formerly the Red Lion Team) for help 

towards the cost of replacing the goal nets and some new footballs.  The  

committee unanimously agreed to this request for just under £100. 
 

We would like to take this opportunity to remind everyone about the Enford 
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there to help community projects within our parish, the Parish of Enford 

comprising Enford, East and West Chisenbury, Coombe, Compton, Fifield, 

Littlecot, Longstreet and New Town.  So if you run, or are considering setting up, 

a project that might need help with initial costs or equipment, please get in touch. 
 

The following guidelines will be followed in allocating funds 
 

1. Awards will be considered every 6 months in March and September 

2. Awards will be made for individual projects and are not designed to allow 

 awardees to become reliant on the award on an annual/regular basis 

3. Awards will be made to causes that benefit the community and not specific 

 individuals 

4. No awards will be made for greater than £1000  

5. For any award to be granted there must be agreement by at least 75% of the 

funding committee 
 

Latest copies of the community fund accounts and list of awards and donations made 

to date is available on the Enford Community page of the Enford Newsletter Website 
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The mobile library will be visiting Water Lane  on the following dates 

WILTSHIRE COUNCIL 

• Friday 16th December • Friday 13th January, 2017 

• Friday 10th February • Friday 10th March 

• Friday 7th April  

DIARY DATE 2016 
 

SUMMER FETE 
AT 

ENFORD PLAYING FIELD 
 

Saturday 24th June 2017 

1.00pm – 5.00pm 

 
PLEASE HELP IF YOU CAN, WITHOUT YOU THE FETE 

CAN’T HAPPEN 

 

CALLING ALL JAM AND  

PRESERVE MAKERS! 
 

If you are making jams, chutneys or 

other preserves, please spare a 

thought for our summer fete and 

maybe make an extra jar or two for 

the home produce stall! 

CALLING ALL GARDENERS! 

 

The home produce stall at the summer 

fete will desperately need supplies of 

plants to sell, so if you are splitting 

perennials this season, please consider 

potting-up a few for the fete! 

SPTA NEWS 
 

For Salisbury Plain Training Area News, giving times of live firing, current and  

upcoming exercises go to 
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Do you use Avon Valley Practice? 
 

If so, please note: 
 

Prescriptions can now only be requested: 
Online 
In person 
By post or fax (01980 630393) 
Using the secure drop off box at Netheravon          
shop which is emptied daily 
By telephone (only if you are aged 80 or  over,   
a registered carer with Avon Valley Practice, 
housebound or aged 12 to15) 

 

GP appointments are bookable up to 5 days in     
advance. 
 

Should you need a follow up appointment with one 
of the doctors this will be made directly by a health-
care professional. 
 

Appointments will still be available for same day 
care.   
 

Nurses appointments will still be avail-
able to book up to 6 weeks in advance. 
 

Avon Valley Practice  
01980 630221 / 652378     

www.avonvalleypractice.com 
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ENGLISH COUNTRY GARDENS 
Garden & lawn maintenance, hedge and tree work, fences, driveways & weed control 

Garden waste removed. 

Qualified, fully insured and licensed, 23 years experience 

 

WE SUPPLY 
Mushroom compost, manure, Pro Grow, woodchips, gravel, stone & scalpings 

Loads of logs by size: £75, £135, 180 

All seasoned & dry native species. 

Can stack 

Bags of kindling: £4.50or 5 bags for £20 
    

Call or text Nick on 07835299247Call or text Nick on 07835299247Call or text Nick on 07835299247Call or text Nick on 07835299247 

S.O. CHIMNEY SWEEPING 

CHIMNEY SWEEPING, CAMERA 
 

SURVEYS, BIRDS NESTS REMOVED 
 

FULLY INSURED 

ICS REGISTERED MEMBER 

FRIENDLY LOCAL SERVICE 

DISCOUNT FOR VILLAGE RESIDENTS 

CALL SEAN ON 07881 206536 

seanoades@hotmail.com 
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Prix Fixe Lunch 
Our fab Prix Fixe menu is still available weekday lunch times! 

2 courses for £18 

3 courses for £24 

We also offer sensible ’lunchtime sized’ glasses of paired wines for each course 

 
Sweet Treats and Coffee 

Any Day! 
 

We would love to remind everyone that the pub is open all day, every day  

for coffee and some sweet treats that we have made from 8:30 am 

 

 01980 671124  
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Sarah Faber 
Your local contact for 

 

 
 

 

Your Local Interflora Florist 
 

47 Estcourt Road 
Salisbury, Wiltshire, SP1 3AS 

Tel: 01722 321840 
Web: wwwrosepetalssalisbury.co.uk 

Email:info@rosepetalssalisbury.co.uk 

Carpentry & Joinery 

Building Works & Maintenance 

Bathrooms and Kitchens 

Please Call 

01980 630545 

Or 

07759 586162 

ELSTON VETERINARY  
CLINIC 

 ELSTON LANE, SHREWTON 
Dr. Enid Frantilla, DVM MRCVS 

 

Small Animal Medicine and Surgery  
Providing high quality pet healthcare 

and a caring, friendly professional service 

HELPING YOU TO HELP YOUR PETS!! 
 

Consultations by appointment, Mon-Sat 

For appointments or enquiries, and 

24 HOUR EMERGENCY SERVICE 

01980 621999  

TIM BUCKLAND 
BOILER MAINTENANCE 

  
FOR SERVICE AND BREAKDOWNS 

 

Friendly and efficient service 

Wide stock of boiler spares in stock 
  

VERY COMPETITIVE PRICES 
  

Also AGAs and RAYBURNs serviced 
  

Tel:  01980 625846 

OIL FIRED BOILERS 

Call Tim Walsh 

Tel. 01980 652803 

Mobile 07919603884 

For prompt reliable – 

SERVICING 

REPAIRS 

COMMISSIONING 

 

CHIMNEY SWEEPING & SURVEYS 

POTS&COWLS FITTED 

FLUE LINER INSTALLATIONS 

BURNER INSTALLATION 

FOR RATES &APPOINTMENTS 

CALL PETE ON 07432 899715 

01672 811650 

www.southernchimneyservices.co.uk 

southernchimneyservices@gmail.com 

 

£20 per 1/8 page for 10 issues 
£45 per 1/3 page for 10 issues 

 
Please contact Gay Monk 

01980 670540 
 

in 
The Enford Newsletter 
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MODERN & TRADITIONALLY 

DESIGNED MEMORIALS 

 M J SLY 
Monumental Stonemason 

  

New Memorials, Additional Inscriptions 

Restorations, Free Home Visits 

Free Brochure 

Marlborough (01672) 516797 
Email:  martin@mjsly.co.uk 

Website:  www.mjsly.co.uk 

 Workshop & Showroom at Pelham Court, 

London Road, 

Marlborough, Wiltshire 

“PAMCAKES” 

 

Bespoke Cakes for your special 

occasions (any age group).  

Traditional and 3D, cupcakes and 

some Wedding Cakes.  See my FB 

page “Netheravon’s Pamcakes”  

for more details & website 

pamcakesofnetheravon.co.uk 

     pamcakes@writeme.com or call 

07919656141  

Ring Donna  

on 

07711 579403 

 
PEST CONTROL SERVICE 

  

RABBITS, RATS, MOLES 

WASPS, SQUIRRELS 

BIRD PROOFING  
 

CALL NIGEL 

  
01980 670804 
07854 828904  

SEAN DEVINE 

PAINTER & DECORATOR  

Free estimates.  Fully insured. 

For local professional service call: 

01980 630864 or 07870 454884 

Kate Robinson Flowers 
  

For all occasions including 

Funerals, Weddings, 

Anniversaries  
For something special and 

personal at competitive rates 
 call Kate on 07906 580361 

 kcrobinson@hotmail.co.uk 

 
Telephone: 01980 670348 
 
www.themotorgarage.co.uk 
enquiries@themotorgarage.co.uk 
 

OTOR     ARAGE 

The Motor Garage 
Netheravon, Salisbury, Wiltshire, SP4 9RH 

THE 

LTD 
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M NASH & P WILKINS 

  
ALL LANDSCAPING WORK UNDERTAKEN 

FENCING*PATIOS*PATHS*PONDS* 

BRICKWORK 

HEDGECUTTING*GARDEN CLEARANCE 

GRASSCUTTING 
 

Tel:  MIKE 01380 840767 

Mobile:07977 950654 

Tel:  PAUL 01380 840763 

Mobile: 07970 557002  

 

Phil Wakeford 
GARDENING &LANDSCAPING 

01980 670718   07194412396 

Landscape Construction·Pruning Fruit Trees & Roses 

Garden Maintenance &Advice · Lawn Mowing 

25Years Experience ·Flower Meadows 

Tel: 01980 655552 

Fax: 01980 

652351 
 

PETS, PANELS, AGGREGRATE 
 

BUILDING,GARDENING & DIY  

Bits & Pieces (Durrington Ltd) 

 

Proprietors: P & M Conn 
 

37 – 39 Bulford 

Road, Durrington 

Wiltshire SP4 8DL 
 

Tina’s Hairdressers 
High Street, Netheravon 

Unisex Salon 
Tel: 01980 670628 

 

Tue 9-5 Wed 9-2 Thurs 1-7 
Fri 9-6 Sat 8.45-2 

 
TIPZ &TOEZ 

nails now available 
Appointments not always necessary 

GDB TECHNICAL SERVICES LIMITED 

 Computer/IT support 
 

Small business and Home users 

Networking issues/installations 

PC Problems 

Tuition 

General IT advice/help 

Upgrades/Data Recovery 

Service Support Options 
 

Call 01980 623052 or visit 

www.gdbts.com to see if we can help. 

Hope and Faith Wedding 
Services 

 

Planning & Co-ordination of your 
Wedding or Event 
Venue Decoration 

Hire Services 
Contact us for details of what we can do 

for you 
 

www.hopeandfaithweddings.co.uk 
enquiies@hopeandfaithweddings.co.uk 

Tel: 07835773714 

£20 per 1/8 page for 10 issues 
£45 per 1/3 page for 10 issues 

 
Please contact Gay Monk 

01980 670540 
 

in 
The Enford Newsletter 
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Chisenbury Fishing Syndicate 

Fly Fishing on 2.5 miles of the Upper Salisbury Avon 

for Brown Trout and Grayling 

Membership Available for 2015 

 www.chisenburyfishing.com  

 

 

£45 for 10 Issues to Advertise in This Space!!! 

 

Contact Gay Monk on  

01980 670540 
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Day Activity Time Contact 
Mon Yoga Beginners  

Yoga Intermediate 
6.00pm – 7.15 pm 
7.30pm—9.00pm 
 

Emma Petitt 01980 670510 
yoga@emmapetitt.co.uk  

Tues Enford Film Club 
 

4th Tuesday in the 
month Doors open 
7.00 pm 

Judy D’Arcy-Irvine 01980 
670501 

Wed Body Condition-
ing & Bootcamp 

6.15 pm – 7.15 pm 
  

Helen Gould-Cooper 01980 
670324 
h.gouldcooper@virgin.net 

Wed Short Mat Bowls 7.30 pm – 10.00pm 
October to April 

David Spencer 01980 670526 
spencersgb@yahoo.co.uk 

Thu Pilates 8.45 am – 9.45am Nicci Caswell 01980 625245 
nicccaswell@btopenworld.com 

Thu Camera Club 8.00 pm – 9.00 pm 
1st  Thursday in 
the month 

Martin Webb 01980 670537 
webb14@btinternet.com 

Thu Gardening Club 7.00pm – 9.00 pm 
2nd  Thursday in 
the month 

Fanny Middleton 01980 671645 
fannysurtees@btinternet.com  

Fri    

Sat Children’s Foot-
ball Coaching 
Sessions 

10.00am -11.00 am 
Recreation Ground 

Steve Todd 01980 670934 
STODD@qinetiq.com  

Sun Enford Football 
Club 

Recreation Ground Kevin Bennetts 07808816725 
bennetts99@live.co.uk 

Contact Details: 

Booking Officer 01980 670501 
enfordvillagehall@btinternet.com 
www.enfordnewsletter.org 
 
Chairman   01980 670501 
Deputy Chairman  01980 670345 
Grounds Officer  01980 670210 
Maintenance Officer  01980 670526 
 

Private Parties 
 

Planning a children’s party? 
Celebrating a special birth-
day or anniversary? The hall 
is the perfect venue for wed-
dings and parties! 

 

 YOUTH CLUB We would love to hear from anyone who is interested and who can 
commit to a Friday evening once a month, weekly or fortnightly. 
 
ENFORD FOOTBALL CLUB is running weekly Saturday morning Junior Football 
Sessions. Contact Ollie Stagg 01980670634 for further information and  to join in! 
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 VILLAGE COMMITTEES 

PARISH COUNCIL 

Chairman  Richard Roberts    671055 
Vice Chairman David Harbottle    670932 
Parish Clerk  Elizabeth Harrison    670034 
Councillors  Michael Fay     670553 
   Jane Young (Parish Hall)           670532 
   Anthony D’Arcy Irvine (Rep Tidworth 
   & Pewsey Area Boards/Village Hall)  670501 
   David Harbottle (Roads and Highways)  
   Richard Petitt  (Planning Committee/ 
   Parochial Church Council)   670510 
   Gareth Holden (PR/Press Officer)  671195 
   Bruce Waight     670113 
   Pat Holdway     671792 
   Keron Taylor     07962 266250 
   Peter Cliffe-Roberts    671676 

VILLAGE HALL  
 Chairman and  Judy D’Arcy-Irvine 
Booking Officer   (670501) 
Vice Chairman           
Treasurer       Hannah Tucker 
Secretary                 Maggie Maund 
PC Rep        A D’Arcy Irvine 
Youth Club         
Camera Club            Jane Young 
Football Club       Ollie Stagg 
PCC     Judy D’Arcy-Irvine 
Newsletter   Jacqui Elkins 
Property Officer      David Spencer 
Grounds Officer      Hamish Scott Dalgleish 
Gardening Club  Sally Parker 
Short Mat Bowls  David Spencer 
Red Lion   Ian Fribbins 
 

PARISH HALL  

Chairman Richard Petitt 
Treasurer Bob Taylor 
Secretary Gareth Holden 

 

NETHERAVON SCHOOL 

NEWSLETTER  

Chair      Clare Burge      
Vice Chair         Jane Young 
Secretary           Ann Houghton 
Treasurer           Ros Perry 
Advertising           Gay Monk 

Village Hall Rep   Jacqui Elkins 
Parish Hall Rep   Jane Young 
Editors:    Diane Christie-
               Rundle &  
     Sue Cosgrove 
        

Church Wardens  John Poole Warren 
   Henry Middleton 
Treasurer            Gill Gould 
Secretary            Amanda Murray 
Council Members: John Manser 
   Jonathan Walsh 
   Judy D’Arcy-Irvine 
   Frank Horsford 
            Mary Burdick 
            Sue de Candole 
   Tom Hunter 
   Richard Pettit 

Chairman of Governors Mrs Fanny Middleton 
Head Teacher  Ms Lisa Tite 

PAROCHIAL CHURCH COUNCIL 
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FOR YOUR DIARY December 2010 
FOR YOUR DIARY December 2016 

1st Thu Black Box, Blue Bin / The Hub Café, The Swan,  9.30-11.30am  / Circuits, Parish Hall, 7pm /     

Enford Camera Club, Village Hall, 8pm 

2nd Fri  

3rd Sat Enford Cycling, The Swan, 9.30am / Children’s Football, Village Hall, 10am 

4th Sun Holy Communion, 9.30am 

5th Mon  

6th Tue Swan Craft, The Swan, 10.00-12.00 / Quiz Night, The Swan, 9.30pm 

7th Wed Short Mat Bowls, Village Hall, 7.30pm / Darts Night, The Swan, 8.30pm 

8th Thu Household Waste / The Hub Café, 9.30am-11.30am, The Swan  / Circuits, Parish Hall, 7.00pm  

9th Fri  

10th Sat Children’s Football, Village Hall, 10am / Christmas Quiz, Village Hall, 7pm 

11th Sun  

12th Mon  

13th Tue SwanCraft, The Swan, 10- 12.00  / Quiz Night, The Swan 9.30pm 

14th Wed Garden Waste / Short Mat Bowls, Village Hall, 7.30pm / Darts Night, The Swan, 8.30pm 

15th Thu Black Box, Blue Bin  /The Hub Café Xmas Special, The Swan , 9.30 -11.30am / Circuits, Parish 

Hall, 7pm 

16th Fri Mobile Library, Water Lane, 3.15-3.30pm  

17th Sat Children’s Football, Village Hall, 10am / Children’s Xmas Party, Village Hall, 2pm 

18th Sun Carol and Crib Service, Enford, 10.30am 

19th Mon  

20th Tue Quiz Night, The Swan, 9.30pm 

21st Wed Short Mat Bowls, Village Hall, 7.30pm / Darts Night, The Swan, 8.30pm 

22nd Thu Household Waste / No Hub / Circuits, Parish Hall, 7pm  

23rd Fri  

24th Sat Midnight Communion, 11.30pm 

25th Sun Family Communion, 10.30am 

26th Mon  

27th Tues Quiz Night, The Swan, 9.30pm 

28th Wed Garden Waste  

29th Thu No Hub / Circuits, Parish Hall, 7pm 

30th Fri Black box, Blue Bin 
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FOR YOUR DIARY January 2017 

1st Sun Holy Communion, 9.30am 

2nd Mon  

3rd Tue Quiz Night, The Swan, 9.30pm 

4th Wed Short Mat Bowls, Village Hall, 7.30pm / Darts Night, The Swan, 8.30pm 

5th Thu Household Waste /  Circuits, Parish Hall, 7pm /  Enford Camera Club, Village Hall, 8pm 

6th Fri  

7th Sat Enford Cycling, The Swan, 9.30am / Children’s Football, Village Hall, 10am 

8th Sun  

9th Mon  

10th Tue Swan Craft, The Swan, 10- 12.00  / Quiz Night, The Swan 9.30pm 

11th Wed Garden Waste / Short Mat Bowls, Village Hall, 7.30pm / Darts Night, The Swan, 8.30pm 

12th Thu Black Box, Blue Bin  / The Hub Café, 9.30-11.30am, The Swan  / Circuits, Parish Hall, 7pm/  

Gardening Club AGM, Village Hall, 7pm  

13th Fri Mobile Library, Water Lane, 3.15-3.30pm  

14th Sat Children’s Football, Village Hall, 10am  

15th Sun  

16th Mon  

17th Tue Film Night, Village Hall, 7pm / Quiz Night, The Swan, 9.30pm 

 

18th Wed Short Mat Bowls, Village Hall, 7.30pm / Darts Night, The Swan, 8.30pm 

19th Thu Household Waste / No Hub / Circuits, Parish Hall, 7pm  

20th Fri  

21st Sat Children’s Football, Village Hall, 10am 

22nd Sun Evensong, 7pm 

23rd Mon  

24th Tues Swan Craft, The Swan, 10- 12.00  / Quiz Night, The Swan 9.30pm 

25th Wed Garden Waste  

26th Thu Black box, Blue Bin / The Hub Café, 9.30-11.30am, The Swan   

27th Fri  

28th Sat Children’s Football, Village Hall, 10am  

29th Sun Team Service, 11am 

30th Mon  

31st Tue Swan Craft, The Swan, 10- 12.00  / Quiz Night, The Swan 9.30pm 
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